
November 2018      
Dear Parent/ Guardian,                                                                

                                      Welcome back to the start of another busy and exciting term 

at Fernielea School! I hope you all had an enjoyable October holiday. As some of you 

may know, I got married in the October holidays and am now called Mrs Middleton. The 

children are doing so well at remembering my new name! 

 

 It’s going to be a very busy term with lots of Christmas activities. So far the children have 

settled in well and demonstrated an enthusiastic approach towards their learning.  

 

Topic 

This term the focus will be on money and enterprise where the children will have the 

opportunity to have a class business making a craft for the Christmas Fair. We will be 

making some lovely beaded snowflake decorations to hang on your tree! Through money 

and enterprise the children will be further developing their knowledge of money and 

how to manage money.  

 

We will also be exploring hibernation, seasonal changes that occur at this time of year and 

how to keep safe in the dark. 

 

 

 Maths 

In Maths the children will continue to develop their addition and subtraction skills. They will 

also be focusing on money and learning about fractions. The Big Maths Learn Its for this term 

are the same as Term 1: 

1 + 9 = 10, 3 + 7 =10, 5 + 5 = 10, 2 + 8 = 10 and 4 + 6 = 10. Please practise these at home with 

your child. 

 

Language 

In Language the children will be focusing on imaginative writing. The children will be exploring 

“wow” words and will be encouraged to use these in their writing.  We will also be doing 

further work on sounds for example, ay, ai, oa, and ow. 

 

 

Homework/Reading 

Just a little reminder to please sign each page of your child’s work and reading record. 

Homework will be given out on Monday and is to be handed in on Thursday.  

 

Remember that on-going throughout the year pupils are completing a Pupil Profile where they 

are recording targets for each term, keeping a record of achievements and recording their 

learning each week. Please bring in any certificates or achievements attained out-with school 

so these can be included and celebrated too. 

 

This will be an exciting and busy term! Remember please do not hesitate to contact me if you 

have any concerns. 

   

Mrs Middleton 


